
Chairs	Coordinating	Council	
November	18,	2017,	8:15am	

Boston,	MA	
	

Present:	Susan	Ackerman,	Sharon	Herbert,	Tom	Levy,	Helen	Dixon,	Randall	Younker,	
Chuck	Jones,	Andy	Vaughn,	Cynthia	Rufo,	Geoff	Emberling,	Laura	Mazow	
	
Absent:	Heather	Parker	
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Minutes	approved,	with	an	emendation	regarding	the	spelling	of	Gojko	Barjamovic’s	
name	under	"Approval	of	September	Minutes."	 
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Programs	Committee	
The	2017	meeting	has	gone	well.	There	was	one	ethics	complaint.	The	poster	session	
needed	some	help	with	judging.	The	PC	stepped	in	to	help	with	this,	and	it	went	
relatively	well,	but	some	tweaking	in	terms	of	the	judging	process	is	still	needed.	
	
The	committee	discussed	how	to	handle	the	increasing	size	of	the	meeting.	The	fact	that	
the	content	of	the	meeting	is	becoming	more	diverse,	and	of	greater	breadth,	means	
that	the	issue	of	overlap	and	multiple	sessions	is	not	as	big	of	a	problem	as	it	might	
seem.	The	bigger	question	is	the	logistical	issue	of	how	to	pack	in	extra	sessions	across.	
This	year,	two	additional	sessions	across	were	added	because	there	was	not	a	method	in	
place	for	rejecting	papers.	In	one	case,	a	paper	given,	



The	Publications	chair	said	he	had	noticed	that	people	did	not	really	come	and	go	during	
sessions,	which	is	something	typically	seen	at	other	meetings.	People	seemed	to	come	
to	a	session	and	stay	for	the	duration.		
	
Andy	encouraged	the	committee	to	think	about	having	more	concurrent	sessions	for	
mission	and	quality	reasons.	People	remain	members	because	they	feel	engaged	in	the	
organization.	If	



The	Honors	&	Awards	chair	asked	how	the	PC	could	know	the	content	of	the	sessions	
and	how	they	would	interact?	It	depends	on	the	papers.	This	should	come	more	from	
the	people	who	suggest	workshops.		
	
Andy	said	that	a	lot	of	this	


















